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Press Release - Independent Audit Completed On 46 Open Cases Assigned to 
Detective Kwame Williams, Boulder Police Department 

The District Attorney’s Office completed the independent audit of 46 open cases assigned to 
Kwame Williams at the time he left the Detective Division of the Boulder Police Department.  
The 46 cases in question spanned 2019 through 2022.  The independent audit included a review 
of all police reports associated with each one of the cases, as well as a review of any information 
in the District Attorney and Court records for each of the cases.  Our office audited the 46 cases 
that he failed to work to completion.  The Boulder Police Department assigned other personnel 
to finish working on those 46 cases.  The audit reflects the outcomes following that additional 
work.        

The District Attorney’s Office is responsible for prosecuting criminal offenses committed within 
Boulder County.  As such, the audit focused on the criminal investigations in question and did 
not include any administrative or internal issues addressed by the Boulder Police Department.  
The District Attorney’s Office conducted a thorough review of every case in question.  The 
results of the audit were largely consistent with what the Boulder Police Department has already 
released to the public.   

Of the 46 investigations, 43 of those investigations were advanced to completion.  The 
independent audit revealed that three (3) misdemeanor cases with sufficient evidence were 
unable to be prosecuted due to the statute of limitations having expired.   

The letter to the Boulder Police Department can be found on the website of the District 
Attorney’s Office:   
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